
Committee on Faculty Affairs

September 22, 2010

MINUTES

Present: M. Bender, T. Dell’Angelo, M. Gorman (Recorder), D. Hunt, J. Kang, A. Leynes, J. Osborne, L. Riccardi (Chair), B. Rifkin, K. Unger.  
Excused: M. Naples, B. Strassman

1. Minutes from 9/8/2010 were approved with one correction: p.2, a subcommittee was formed to draft a statement of purpose for SOSA.
2. Old Business

L. Riccardi noted that B. Strassman and M. Naples (Promotions Committee Chair) were unable to attend this meeting. The Sabbatical Committee will be represented by its Vice-Chair, who has not yet been named. No graduate student member has been appointed.

a. Provost’s response to Five-Year Review of Tenured Faculty: 
The Provost’s response to the 2009 “Career Development and Individual Five-Year Review” document was distributed to members prior to the meeting. A motion to accept the recommended changes was passed.
b. Faculty Office Hours question from Steering: 
The Steering Committee noted that the CFA recommendation regarding Faculty Office Hours did not make mention of consultation with the AFT, as directed in the charge to the Committee. Subcommittee members recalled seeking feedback from the AFT President.  L. Riccardi will ask last year’s CFA Chair, J. Vivona, if she has any emails or notes to document this for Steering.

3. Ongoing Business

a. Handling applications submitted by SOSA and Sabbatical Committee members

No response has been received from the Steering Committee regarding splitting the charge on evaluating SOSA and Sabbatical committee members’ applications.

1. Report on status of Sabbatical Committee Members application

The final recommendation made by CFA on this matter contained changes to the draft that Cindy Curtis, Faculty Senate President, thought might require additional opportunities for faculty comment, specifically, the recommendation that faculty members may not serve on the Sabbatical Committee if they are also applicants for a sabbatical. Discussion followed in which it was noted that although there was virtually no discussion of Sabbatical at the open forums, comments received about SOSA seemed relevant and the changes were made in light of those comments. Concern was expressed about the possibility of having a recommendation stall due to recycling through the comment phase of the governance process. L. Riccardi will review the governance requirements for open forums and the issue will be revisited at the next meeting.  
2. Report from SOSA Committee Members Application Subcommittee

No report at this time.

b. 3-year Review of SOSA

Report from SOSA Purpose Subcommittee

No report at this time.

4. Expected New Business (Still no formal charge from Steering, will hear next week)

Discussion of item 3.a.2 resumed. It was agreed that looking at the MUSE RFP and talking to Janet Morrison, chair of that ad hoc committee, could be useful not only for the SOSA Committee Members Application Subcommittee but also in reference to the overall 3-year review of the SOSA process. L. Riccardi will invite J. Morrison to the next meeting.
To the great amazement of all present, the meeting was adjourned at 2:05pm. 
